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Datchet Parish Council Newsletter  

Autumn 2013

Council news

Renewal of leases - 
as most of you know, the Parish council own a number of properties around the village and apart from looking after and maintaining the buildings, it is important that we deal with legal aspects as with any other landlord.  The leases on some of our properties have been running for a number of years and are due for renewal, so the clerk is currently working on this with advice from our lawyers and estate agents.  This will have the benefit of ensuring that we are getting a fair market price for letting our properties as well as making sure that the contracts are within the law.  

Parish Council web site  - the new Parish Council web site is now up and running although not yet completely working, and there are still some pages to be completed.  Katy Jones our Trainee Clerk, who is managing the site has asked for feedback about the site, so if you have anything at all to say or ask about the web site please send in your suggestions, questions and comments.  If you go onto the 'contact us' link on the home page and then scroll down you will find a dialogue box which will send your comments directly to us.  If you prefer, you can always email us in the usual way either to the office or to Katy directly at katy.jones@datchetparishcouncil.gov.uk    
Properties

There is always something needing to be done with buildings! 

village hall roof - as I reported to you in my last newsletter, the roof on the Village Hall complex has been leaking recently in several different places and so the council took the decision to replace the roof over the whole building, so making it secure in time for the winter and for the longer term future.  This 

work is now almost completed.  However, we have some good news in relation to the hall.  The British Airports Authority (BAA) have extended the area covered by their noise reduction scheme as it affects public buildings.  So the hall, the Day Centre and the Youth Club will all qualify for this new scheme.  We do not have all the details as yet, but will let you know once we have more information.  They have told us that the job should be done in the near future.  

24A The Green - another roof!  The estimates for this important work came to the council at our last meeting and after being evaluated a contractor has been taken on to start the work as soon as possible. The job will be done quickly in order to reduce the length of time there is scaffolding up on the pavement.  

Grounds 

New play equipment on the Rec - I'm sure that most of you will have noticed the new play equipment on the Recreation Ground which has been organised as a result of hard work by Carole Haswell and Angela Hayman, two young mums from the village.  It has now all been installed, and there was an official opening on 21st June, where ribbons were cut by children from all our local schools.  The event had good coverage from the local press, the sun shone and lots of people came to join in, with many families bringing picnics to add to the occasion.  The equipment has been very popular and is enjoyed by many of our young people.  

The Riverside - following a meeting of the riverside working group with recommendations to the council, it has been decided at last to proceed with this project.  And although there does not appear to have been much activity, there has been work going on behind the scenes.  In particular discussions have taken place with Borough officers regarding the type of material that can be used for the jetties as well as other issues.  Also plans are being finalised to present  applications to the borough.  There will need to be two separate plans - one of which is for work to the trees.  This work cannot take place until late autumn or early winter as that is the correct time to carry out this type of work.  We are currently taking expert advice as to the amount of work and how many of the trees will need to have work done.  Following the recommendations from the working group, the council has decided to opt for two jetties to replace the previous ones.  However they will need to have new railings and foundation piles as the old ones are no longer adequate or safe.  This will be a separate plan.  As we have said on previous occasions, there will be a public consultation about this important feature in our village, but in the meantime, anyone who has an interest can make comments on our web site.  In fact, we would like you to do this.  

Parish paths - there are nine official footpaths in Datchet and it is the responsibility of the borough to maintain them.  However, it is our responsibility to walk them to assess what work is needed to maintain them and let the borough know.  Cllr Jo Stickland has undertaken to do this and now that the better weather is here she has started.  If anyone feels they would like to join her in this work just contact her - her details are on the notice boards and (of course) on the web site.  

Highways and General Purposes

Safer route to school - this is now completed   and is already well used.  We have been told that there will be an official opening of the route in the near future - we will let you know.                                                                          

Shopmobility in Windsor  - this is a borough-wide scheme which provides mobility scooters for members of the public to use in Windsor town centre and they have offered this service along with free transport from several villages during the month of August.  Although this offer may have finished by the time you read this , they would like to see if this is popular and may consider continuing it if there is enough demand.  

Parking around Thames Valley Athletics Centre  in Pococks Lane - we are still experiencing huge problems with this situation whenever there is an event at the centre.  Mary Fitzgerald our lead member for Highways has been and spoken to the mangers at the centre and since they also have no jurisdiction over the highways, they have asked that everyone should complain to the borough whenever this happens.     
Planning               
Changes  - there have been several recent changes in planning laws and regulations .  These have been brought in by central government under the recent Localism Act, and affect many aspects of the local government management at all levels.  All of these changes are affecting decisions we and other local government councillors and officers have to make.   Changes in other areas are also taking place and so I have asked the clerk to arrange some training sessions for all our councillors on the new planning regulations as well as other aspects of local council administration.  As well as making it possible for us to come to better decisions this should also help meetings to run more smoothly.  

A major plan - as you may have heard, there are plans in the system for gravel extraction on the Riding Court farm site just to the north of the motorway.  This plan has already been to the Parish once and will go to the borough who will make the final decision.  The site also covers other neighbouring authorities.  Cemex, the company whose plan it is have offered to put on a public exhibition but we are still waiting to hear of a date.                                                                                                                                           

Neighbourhood Plan for Datchet  
We held our stall at the Village Fete and were pleased with the interest shown in the pictures and maps that we had  put together.  As part again of the Localism strategy from the government the idea of Neighbourhood Planning is very new.  Our next move is to go out to as many groups as possible and find out what ideas people have about what they want for Datchet.  So we will be getting in touch with as many as we can to find out your ideas.  We will also need practical help in deciding what to put into our plan so that the new planning regulations for Datchet will reflect  things that people who live and work here want to see  happening.  It is essential that this involves as many different people as possible.  There will also be a questionnaire going out to every household to gather information so that no-one is left out. So please get in touch - we want to hear from you.  
Linda O’Flynn
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